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The Memory of Thirst 
Senior Pastor, James R Gorman 
 

I thought of the great legend of John Henry--the steel driving 
man--while I was in the heat of the Chicago Mission Trip. 
 

John Henry hammered in the mountain, 
Until his hammer caught on fire, 

The last words I heard, that the poor boy said, 
Give me a cool drink of water before I die, 

You give me a cool drink of water before I die. 
 

For days after getting back from the 
Chicago Mission trip, I drank & drank 
water. Ice-cold water. In the 
Bridgeport neighborhood of Chicago, 
July 1st to the 6th the days were over 
100 degrees. Every day. And the 
nights remained in the low 90s. The 
rooms we slept in were not air-
conditioned. Well, not exactly true. The room the boys 
slept in had one window air conditioner but the room itself 
was the size of our fellowship hall. There were fans. But 
they kept blowing the circuit breakers in this church built 
in 1891. We sweated through the nights & during the days. 
We had no showers for two days because the sports 
complex we were allowed to shower in was closed; once 
for the 4th of July & once on the 5th of July--it was closed 
because it was too hot. So, no showers two days in a row! 
 

I'vÅ ÎÅÖÅÒ ÂÅÅÎ ÓÏ ÕÎÃÏÍÆÏÒÔÁÂÌÅȢ /ȭ wait . . . there was 
the three months of basic training in Louisiana during the 
summer of 1966. 

 
 
 
 
 

I learned something about myself in this week. I can go 
two days without a shower as long as--as long as--
everyone around me also goes without a shower. We 
were miserable together.  
 

And thirsty. We were allowed to go to a Citgo station 
across the street to get cold drinks & I got orange juice & 
water three times a day. Brad Bessler found gallon jugs of 

cold water at the bottom of their cooler & 
brought them back & filled our water bottles 
with cold, delicious water. It was a kind of 
simple joy to have cold water in the midst of this 
insane hell. And thus for days afterward, I drank 
water even though I was not demonstrably 
thirsty. I call this the memory of thirst. 
 

The Bible is filled with the memory of thirst. 
Abraham who left the land of his origin between the great 
rivers of Iraq & headed into a dry land where thirst was 
great. Then Moses leads his people back to that same 
thirsty land & on the way there, the people were thirsty & 
hungry. Jesus meets a woman at a Samaritan well & asks 
her to give him a drink. He then turns his own thirst into 
an object lesson about living water. We remember our 
thirst so that we can remember God's gracious provision 
of all that we need. Manna for our hunger, cool water for 
our thirst & living water when we are lost. 
 

God is good all the time. But I knew that . . . just needed 6 
days of privation to remember that. 
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Taking Time to Take Time 
Minister of Visitation, Ralph D. Schultz 

 
Several weeks ago, I said to my wife, Cynthia, 'We 
should go camping some time, just the two of us!' 

Annually, we go camping 
with a group from First 
Congregational UCC. In 
August, each year, we 
camp with our three 
children & as many 
grandchildren, as are able 
to make it, at Peninsula 

State Park, Door County. Cynthia thought for a 
moment & said, 'we did go camping to Door County, 
just the two of us!' Yes, we did, but that was the 
summer after our December 1983 wedding . . . 
almost 29 years between 'alone campouts! There 
really were several other 'just-the-two-of-us' 
camping trips (Niagara Falls being one; Trempealeau 
State Park another, but who's keeping count?) 
   
The park had many hiking trails, among the cattails 
& the chatter of a wide variety of birds. Even the 
sounds of tiny acorns dropping on our camper, in 
the middle of the night & the patter of eight rain 
drops was soothing & refreshing. Camping is an 
interesting phenomenon. It might be sacrilegious to 
compare it with the sacrament of Holy Communion, 
but both draw us closer to God, God's creation & to 
each other. Both provide opportunity for renewal, 
communicating about past, present & future & that 
too is cleansing, refreshing & needed. Both allow us 
to ignore the clock (probably 
during camping more than 
during worship . . . after all, 60 
minutes is sacred, but starting 
with that 6lst minute, well, you 
know, we've got to be on our 
way) & appreciate the moment. 
  
On our way home, Cynthia mentioned that she 
enjoyed camping & the weekend was fun! I did look 
at her, even while driving, to see if her tongue was 
planted in her cheek. It wasn't, so I trust that she 
was being honest & really did have a relaxing 
time. Maybe it was the stars she could see between 
the branches, during one of the evening pit 
fires. Could it have been the S'mores we enjoyed 
Saturday night? Maybe it was the reading time after 
each breakfast, finally getting to that book which 
has been gathering dust. Maybe it was several brief  
 
 
 

 
 
 
conversations with people 
around the 'water faucet'; a lady 
sharing her story of not being 
able to find her campsite 
following a mid-night 
shower. We asked her where 
the shower was, as we walked 
back toward her campsite. Her friend, knowing that 
she had gotten lost the night before said, 'You're 
giving them directions, when you were wandering 
around for an hour??' On our way back, from the 
shower, we thanked the 'direction-giver' & told her 
we found it without trouble. Laughter followed!! 
  
Taking time to take time!!  It's worth it, for many 
reasons spiritual & practical. Try it!! 
------------------------------------------------------------------   

 Hospital Visits  
 

The role of the Minister of Visitation is to 
visit anyone in the hospital, a 
nursing home or homebound.  If 
you are aware of a friend or loved 

one that may be in need of or would 
simply like a visit, please contact the 

church office. We would like to visit such people & add 
them to our list, so they will continue to be an 
important part of our church.  
 

To make sure you receive a visit in the hospital due to 
surgery or sickness, etc. please list your church as 
Evangelical & Reformed (E & R) UCC, when filling 
out forms in admitting. That information is then 
transferred to a book that clergy can view.  
----------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Can we reach you??  
 

To do so, it is obviously very important to have your 
correct contact information. Please notify the office of 
any changes as soon as possible. )Æ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ Á ÎÅ× 
member, please request a Membership Data form & 
return it to the office with all your current contact 

information! Thank you 
 

. . . Anytime you have a change in 
phone, address, email, etc. please feel 

free to send an email to the Church 
office at EandRoffice@att.net or call 
Brigette at 262-547-2424 during 

Church office hours: 
Monday ɀ Friday, 8:30amɀ12:30pm 

 
 

The treasures of earth are not mine, I hold not its silver & gold, but a treasure far greater is mine; I have riches of value untold. 

mailto:EandRoffice@att.net
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SSeepptteemmbbeerr  TTrruummppeett  AArrttiicclleess                  
..          aarree  dduuee  oonn  oorr  bbeeffoorree  

MMoonnddaayy,,  AAuugguusstt  2200tthh!!  
 

From the Sunday School Set . . . 
Mary Ann Proffitt & Dawn Coryell ɀChristian Ed Co Directors 
 

We had an exciting time of sports & 
learning about the journey of Paul 
& his relationship with God during 
our -ÅÇÁ 3ÐÏÒÔÓ #ÁÍÐ Ȱ'Ï ÔÈÅ 
$ÉÓÔÁÎÃÅȱ 6ÁÃÁÔÉÏÎ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 
program! The kids seemed to have 

a great time playing wiffleball, basketball & learning 
cheers & routines in cheerleading.  They also learned 
new songs, danced & learned about Paul & his trials & 
journey to spread the Christian faith.  Messages included 
learning how God can change us in an instant; how 
sometimes we have to endure hardships; that God is 
always with us & never needs rest & about teamwork!   
 

7Å ÃÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÄÏÎÅ ÔÈÉÓ without 
a lot of help!  We want to thank all 
the volunteers who took time out of 
their busy lives to share their talents 
& their valuable time to enrich the 
lives of children!  They were 
fabulous & we are VERY grateful!  
From those in the concession stand that always were 
ready with a smile & a snack to those who coached & 
shared their knowledge of a sport to help the kids 
improve their skills, to those in preschool who guided the 
little ones to know that God loves them too, to those who 
took pictures, helped with skits, were buddies & huddle 
coaches, & those who pitched in wherever needed-you 
are all a blessing to our church & we sincerely thank you!    
 

4ÈÁÔȭÓ ÓÏ #ÏÏÌ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 
 

/ÕÒ Ȱ4ÈÁÔȭÓ ÓÏ #ÏÏÌ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌȱ 
started up again Sunday the 22nd with the 
ÍÏÖÉÅ Ȱ!ÎÇÅÌÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ /ÕÔÆÉÅÌÄȱȦ  
The remaining summer dates are: 
 July 29th & August 5th, 12th & 19th 

This is for children going into 1st grade 
through 6th grade. (Preschool & 
Kindergarteners still go to Child 
Care.)  Each Sunday involves a specific 

Bible story & such activities as watching a movie, doing 
arts & crafts, games, music & lots of other fun stuff!  The 
program is run by Dawn or myself & we have been asking 
for 1 volunteer a week to help in order to keep to our safe 
sanctuary policy.  So far we have been having a fabulous 
summer with this program.  We understand the summer 
gets busy but we hope that you will take some time to 
visit us upstairs this summer & join in the fun! 
 

   As always, call or e-mail if you have questions! 
 

'ÏÄȭÓ ÂÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓ, Mary Ann & Dawn 
 

-ÁÒÙ !ÎÎ 0ÒÏÆÆÉÔÔ Ɇςφς-650-0216 mazproffitt@wi.rr.com 
$Á×Î #ÏÒÙÅÌÌ Ɇ ςφς-821-9250 edsc@wi.rr.com 

Child Care   

 

Childcare is available for all young 
children ages 4 & under in the 
room across from the Elevator. 
Please sign in on the clipboard. 
  
All adult helpers have had a background check & are 
assisted by a High School student! 
 

 

Keep Recycling . . .  
Church Office 
 

Please continue to save your used 
ink cartridges & put them in the 
green box on the shelf by the 
south entrance.  Our new 
recycling program is working 
ÇÒÅÁÔ  Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ ÉÎ Á ÆÅ× ÓÈÏÒÔ ÍÏÎÔÈÓȟ ×ÅȭÖÅ ÁÌÒÅÁÄÙ ÅÁÒÎÅÄ 
$30 towards our daily office supplies! Thanks for 
your contributions!  
 

L?>O=?ł¤łL?OM?ł¤ RECYCLE  

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
AM Choir 
Rueck Ruecktenwald 
 

The AM Choir will sing on Sunday, 
August 12th. Practice will be at 8:45am 
for those available. Others should join in 
for singing. Thanks for your music ministry.  
 

Growing through Prayer . . . 
 

              "To persist in prayer & not 
give up does not mean 
endless repetition or 
painfully long prayer 
sessions. Always praying 
means keeping our 

requests constantly before 
God as we live for him day by day, 

believing he will answer. When we live by faith, we 
are not to give up. God may delay in answering, but 
his delays always have good reasons. As we persist 
in prayer we grow in character, faith & hope."  
 

7Å ÏÆÔÅÎ ÔÈÉÎË ÉÆ ÌÉÆÅ ×ÅÒÅ ÓÍÏÏÔÈ Á ÂÅÔÔÅÒ ×ÉÔÎÅÓÓ ×ÅȭÄ ÂÅȠ ÂÕÔ 'ÏÄ ËÎÏ×Ó ÂÅÓÔɂthat faith midst trials can honor Him more powerfully. 

mailto:mazproffitt@wi.rr.com
mailto:edsc@wi.rr.com
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Vitality Retreat 
 

7ÅȭÌÌ be having another Vitality 
Retreat for the entire congregation. 
Please mark your calendar for 
Wednesday, September 19th Ɇχpm. 
More details to follow soon!  

 
7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 'ÕÉÌÄ  
Sue Manzke 
 

4ÈÅ ÎÅØÔ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 
Guild evening meeting 
is scheduled for 
Monday, August 6th at 6:30 pm. We hÏÐÅ ÙÏÕȭÌÌ 
join the ladies of the church for a brief meeting to 
discuss a few upcoming events & activities.  

 
!ÎÇÅÌȭÓ "ÁÂÙ #ÌÏÓÅÔ  
Kris DeKarske 
 

4ÈÅ 7ÏÍÁÎȭÓ 'ÕÉÌÄ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÎÇ ÎÅ×ÂÏÒÎ ÉÔÅÍÓ 
to donate to ÔÈÅ !ÎÇÅÌȭÓ "ÁÂÙ #ÌÏÓÅÔ ɉ!"#Ɋ ÁÔ 
WauËÅÓÈÁ -ÅÍÏÒÉÁÌ (ÏÓÐÉÔÁÌȭÓ Birthing Center. 
Items are given to families in crisis as they leave the 
hospital & take their newborn home. 
 

ABC is located in the Social Service Dept. at the 
hospital. Items are distributed confidentially to the 
families as the need arises. Please see the wish list 
below & help as you are able: 

 

ABC Wish List 
 

* Diapers/wipes - Newborn & size 1 
 (Smaller packs so entire packs can be given out) 
 

*Sleepers ɀ Newborn & 3 months 
 

Car seats ɀ Rear facing infant carrier or 
Convertible rear facing to forward facing 
 

Bathing Supplies ɀ tear free shampoo & body wash 
 

Receiving blankets/burp rags 
 

Outfit sets ɀ Newborn & 3 months  
 

Onesies ɀ Newborn & 3 months 
 

Bottles ɀ no refillable liners 
 

Baby Monitors 
 

Ointment 
 

 

**All items must be brand new for health concerns. 
* Items needed most 

 

Any questions, contact Kris DeKarske at 
dkdekarske@wi.rr.com / 547-2941 

 

Upcoming Coffee Hour Hosts 
 

 
 
*Muffin/Cupcake & Homemade Pie Sunday 
. . . are open to ANYONE willing to help with coffee 
hour on the designated Sunday's to lighten the load 
for the other dedicated committee's! 
 

Special Note: Please NO Food or Beverage (except 
water) outside of the fellowship area, thank you! 
 

4ÈÅ ÈÅÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÍÁÎ ÉÓ ÓÔÁÉÎÅÄ ÂÙ ÓÉÎȟ ÆÒÏÍ !ÄÁÍȭÓ ÆÁÌÌ ÔÈÉÓ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÔÒÕÅȠ 9ÅÔ 'ÏÄ ÉÎ #ÈÒÉÓÔ ÃÁÎ ÍÁËÅ ÃÈÁÎÇÅɂthrough faith in Him we are made new! 
 

mailto:dkdekarske@wi.rr.com
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Stained Glass Windows Update  
Karen Olson, Interiors Committee Chair 

 

After selecting Conrad Schmitt to work 
with us for this project, we had several 
meetings to discuss the different 
religious ideas we could use for the 
windows.  We also learned about 
different types of glass. 
 

Conrad Schmitt drew some black & white 
sketches of a few scenes.  As a group we decided on the 
ideas of Baptism & The Lord's Supper for the 2 large 
windows. 
 

The next step is for Conrad Schmitt to draw life size 
drawings of the windows.  This process takes about 4 -
6 weeks & will help us to see the details easier on each 
window & make any changes.  We will also start 
looking more closely at colors & glass for each window. 
 

The life size drawings were completed this past week 
& we will be having our next meeting at Conrad 
Schmitt Studios. 
 

Loaves & Fishes  
Jim Harris 
 

On July 8th, the E & R UCC 
cooked & served a meal to 
78 adults at a Loaves & Fishes dinner at the HOPE 
CENTER (HC) on East Ave. It is an Ecumenical project 
sponsored by area churches. Each Sunday, a Loaves & 
Fishes dinner is served by one of the 26 participating 
churches. It is assistance for low income, homeless & 
unemployed individuals & families.  
 

Weekly evening meals are served by the HC on 
Monday, Wednesday & Friday. (On Wednesday three 
times a year, the E & R UCC helps serve the meal). 
Meals are served by & at the Salvation Army on 
Tuesday, Thursday & Saturday. People in need can 
obtain a meal each day of the week. Our next date to 
serve a meal will be in 2013. 
 

Our Church served Chicken, mashed potatoes, gravy, 
cut beans, fruit cup, bread & butter, apple juice, milk, 
coffee, ice cream & Cake (Cakes & bread provided by 
Mary & Janett Maier). 
 

I wish to thank all of our workers . . . Jim Harris, 
Gordy & Carol Austin, Donna Emery, Pat Kruse, 
Bill & Sue Kuhtz, Trish & John II Bakalars, 
Aaron Van Buren, Scott Donovan, Sue Manzke, 
Rosemary Riemer, Judy & Gordy Heilert & 
Ruth Ann Krause. ) ÃÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÄÏ ÉÔ ×ÉÔÈÏÕÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÈÅÌÐȢ 
 
 
 

-ÅÎȭÓ "ÒÅÁËÆÁÓÔ 3ÃÈÅÄÕÌÅ 
Jim Harris 
 

Please mark your calendar for these upcoming dates: 
 

September 8th, 2012 
November 10th, 2012 

------------------------ 
January 12th, 2013 

March 9th, 2013 
May 11th, 2013 

 

 
Senior Breakfast 
 

. . . meets at the Sunset Family 
Restaurant on the second Monday of 
every month. Join us at 8:30 am on 
Monday, August 13th & bring a friend. 
All retirees welcome! Questions, call 
June Ehlke at 542-3524.  

 
Prayer Circle 
 

If you are in need of prayers for yourself, or someone you 
know, call anyone on the Prayer Circle. You can share as 
much or as little as you wish. When a PC member receives 
your request, the information will be relayed one call at a 
time to all members & a circle of prayer will begin.  
 

Pastor Jim Gorman & Church Office 262/547-2424 
Julie Bessler 262/547-2476 
Dawn Books 262/594-3955 
Earl & Mary Brauch 262/542-4529 
Janett Maier 262/542-2266 
Shirley Maile 262/542-6068 
Jeannine Prager 262/542-1895 
Betty Stark 262/542-5567 
Bobbie Werning 414/333-4530 
 

If you wish to be added to the Prayer Circle list, 
please contact the church office. 

 

 
Circle of Friends Quilt Group 
 

Our next meeting will be August 1st 
at 10:00 am. Please join us . . . 

 
Sarah Circle 

Janet Perkins, Secretary 

 
On Wednesday, September 12th, the Sarah 
Circle group will meet at 11:30am for lunch at 
#ÈÉÌÉȭÓ ÏÎ 3ÕÎÓÅÔ $Òȟ 7ÁÕËÅÓÈÁȢ We look forward 
to beginning a new season of activities. 
 
 

Creator of the universe who reigns in awesome majesty - (Ï× ÃÁÎ ÉÔ ÂÅ ÔÈÁÔ 9ÏÕȭÒÅ ÉÎÖÏÌÖÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÕÃÈ Á ÍÅÁÇÅÒ ÏÎÅ ÁÓ ÍÅȩ 
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Please double check the schedule below & if any changes are necessary, it is YOUR responsibility to 
find a replacement & to let the office know of any change(s) so the correct information can be 
printed in the bulletin & newsletter & the proper name tags can be set out. Thank you! 

Do you have a desire to help in the church in a small, yet meaningful way? We are looking for additional people 
to rotate into our Serving positions beginning 4th quarter. If you are available & willing to help in any of the 
following positions: Usher, Greeter, Host, Liturgist, Childcare (requires background check) or especially the 
Soundboard position (requires brief training), please see the Serving Sign-up Sheet at the Hospitality table 
ÔÏÄÁÙȦ 4ÈÅ ÍÏÒÅ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÒÏÔÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÔÈÅ ÌÅÓÓ ÏÆÔÅÎ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÓÃÈÅÄÕÌÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÅÒÖÅȟ ÓÏ ÊÏÉÎ Á ÔÅÁÍ ÔÏÄÁÙȦ  
 

~ Thank you for your interest . . . Many hands make light work! ~ 

We Need You! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Serving Schedule 
 
 
 

 

College Scholarship Opportunity . . .  
 

A Special message from Eden 
Theological Seminary  

 

As a seminary committed to the 
success of the UCC, we are 
pleased to share an exciting new 
development that may be of interest to you. At the 
May 2012 meeting, the Eden Theological Seminary 
"ÏÁÒÄ ÏÆ 4ÒÕÓÔÅÅÓ ÉÎÉÔÉÁÔÅÄ Á ÎÅ× Ȱexploratory yearȱ 
scholarship opportunity that will cover the full first-
ÙÅÁÒ ÔÕÉÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ 5## ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÅÎÔÅÒÉÎÇ %ÄÅÎȭÓ -ÁÓÔÅÒ 
of Divinity Program in fall 2012. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The scholarship is aimed directly at members of UCC 
congregations who are discerning calls to ministry. We 
know that there are many UCC members who want to go 
ÔÏ ÓÅÍÉÎÁÒÙȟ ÂÕÔ ÊÕÓÔ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÔÈÉÎË ÔÈÅÙ ÃÁÎ ÁÆÆÏÒÄ ÉÔȢ 4ÈÉÓ 
scholarship will make it possible for folks to explore 
seminary for that first year & see if it is right for them. 
 

More information about this scholarship & making 
application for the Master of Divinity program is 
available at www.eden.edu & prospective students 
may also contact Rev. Shanks at 877-627-5652 or at 
cshanks@eden.edu. 
 

(Å ×ÈÏÓÅ ÒÉÇÈÔ ×ÁÓ ÈÅÁÖÅÎȭÓ ÇÌÏÒÙ ÃÈÏÓÅ ÔÏ ÓÅÒÖÅ ÏÎ ÅÁÒÔÈ ÂÅÌÏ×ȟ ÌÅÁÖÉÎÇ ÕÓ Á ÃÌÅÁÒ ÅØÁÍÐÌÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÌÏÖÅ (ÅȭÄ ÈÁÖÅ ÕÓ ÓÈÏ×Ȣ 

http://www.eden.edu/
mailto:cshanks@eden.edu
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Hope Center Needs & News 

 

Current Clothing Needs . . . 
Men's clothing: All sizes  
Men's new underwear/boxers: All sizes  
Men's new ankle & crew socks: All sizes  
Ladies new ankle & crew socks: All sizes   
Ladies new underwear: All sizes  
Girl's new underwear: All sizes  
Boy's new underwear: All sizes  
Childrenȭs new ankle & crew socks: All sizes  
 

Current Day Center Needs . . . 
1 Person tents    Insect Repellent  
Men's deodorant Sunscreen 
Creamer  Coffee 
Milk Juice 
Lysol/Clorox wipes Disinfecting spray  
Plastic drinking cups Sleeping Bags  
Travel soap dishes Baby lotion 
Newborn clothing Kleenex 
Napkins  Toothpaste 
Lunch meat Bacon  
Eggs Sugar 
Cereal Pancake mix 
Cookies  Crackers  
Potato chips     Large cans of frozen OJ 
Shaving Razors  Fruit (fresh or canned) 
Shampoo & Conditioner (Regular & Travel size) 

Body wash or Shaving Cream (Regular & Travel size) 

 

Appliance Needs . . .  
Washer   Electric Dryer  
Gas Dryer   Refrigerator  
Gas Stove    Electric Stove  
Air Conditioner  
 

Project Move Needs . . .  
Project move provides donated furniture & household 
items, such as bedding & kitchen items, to individuals & 
families. We have many families hoping & waiting . . . 

Toasters Coffee pots  
Knives Teaspoons  
Butter knives Tupperware  
Bake ware End tables  
Air conditioners Dressers  
Beds ɀ frame, mattress & box spring (Q, F & T only)  

 

 
 

A Message of Hope  
 

A newly divorced woman was in our 
office today in tears. She is late with 
her rent, her electric & gas bill is past 
due & she owes a car payment.  She has 
recently lost her job & only makes half 
of what she used to on unemployment 
& in addition her child support is late.  
 

We spent over an hour helping her 
prepare a budget & she now feels 
encouraged that she can make it work.  Hope 
#ÅÎÔÅÒȭÓ 'ÏÏÄ 3ÁÍÁÒÉÔÁÎ ÆÕÎÄ ×ÁÓ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÐÁÙ Á 
portion of her rent & was able to pay her entire gas 
bill.  She is now able to put her worries aside & 
focus on her family.  /ÕÒ 3ÏÃÉÁÌ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍȭÓ 
Helping Hands continue Building Hope. 
 

If you have any questions about any of our 
programs or how you can help, please contact us 
at info@hopecenterwi.org or 262-549-8726. 
 

Project Move furnished 65 Apartments! 
 

In helping those 65 guests, they 
received a total of 355 

furnishings & household items. It 
is because of the generosity of 

people like you that this donated furniture 
goes to help our guests who are coming out of 
homelessness & getting their first apartment. If you 
have any questions about Project Move or wish to 
donate furniture please contact Holly Smart at 
hsmart@hopecenterwi.org or 262-549-8726. 

 
Be an Inspiration! 
 

Conventional 
wisdom says 
that if you 
have faith, 
you can rise 
above any 
difficulty. But 
perhaps the greatest challenge in life is maintaining 
faith & hope in the first place . . . Health issues . . . 
Financial worries . . .  Uncertainty about the future . . . 
Concern for loved ones. All these can test our faith 
daily. In an effort to walk with others through times 
of trial . . . Please take a moment to share some special 
words of inspiration or encouragement that can be 
printed in an upcoming newsletter by dropping a note 
or email in the church office!  

 
 

Dear Jesus, take my heart & hand & grant me this, I pray: That I through Your sweet love may grow more like You day by day. 

mailto:info@hopecenterwi.org
mailto:hsmart@hopecenterwi.org
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            We received a thank you letter from 
        Janett Maier . . . 

 

Ȱ4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÁÌÌ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÖÅ ËÅÐÔ ÍÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÐÒÁÙÅÒÓȟ 
sent cards and visited or sent meals while I was 

hospitalized. You have been so kind and helpful. I am 
now at home with hospice care. 

~ Janett 
 
 

                 

            We received a thank you card from ---- 
        Keegan & Grace Mosley . . . 

 

Ȱ$ÅÁÒ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ÏÆ #ÈÒÉÓÔȟ 
Thank you for giving me & Keegan beautiful bibles so we 
can learn more about God. You really put the money and 

time into getting thÅÓÅ ×ÏÎÄÅÒÆÕÌ ÂÉÂÌÅÓȢ 4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕȦȱ 
Love, 

        Keegan (age 14) & Grace (age 10) 
 
 

  

               

       We received thank you notes from ---- 
Madison, Kennedy & Carter Unger . . . 

 

Dear VBS Leaders & Volunteers, 
 

ȰThank you so much for letting me help out at 
VBS this past week! I really enjoyed hanging out & 

getting to know the kids. Helping out was one of the 
best things that I have done all summer! Not only 
am I sure the kids had fun, but I know I did too! 
Hopefully I can help out again next summer.ȱ 

~ Madison (age 14) 
 

 Ȱ) ÁÍ ÇÌÁÄ ) ×ÁÓ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÏÕÔ Á ÌÉÔÔÌÅ ÁÔ 
 VBS this year . . . Thank you! 

The kids sure seemed to have a great time! 
 ~ Kennedy (age 12) 

 
ȰThank you sooo much for doing the VBS & 

making it really fun & for teaching us the real 
wiff leball rules. I had so much fun with the songs 

& liked that they were really interactive. 
I especially loved the little skits. The whole week 

was very fun & I learned a lot of new things 
at VBS . . . so thank you very much!ȱ 

~Carter (age 10) 
 
 
 

  

Attendance Sheets 
It has been noticed that some of our members are 
switching to a 2nd attendance sign-in sheet before the 
current sheet is completely filled, thus wasting an 
entire sheet unnecessarily. Please note that there are 
TWO (2) full columns for members to sign in on, 
which is room enough for 40 signatures. (Please see 
sample below). Each Sunday . . . kindly take a 
moment to make sure all 40 spots are filled in 
before switching to another sheet. Thank you!!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you, thank you . . . 
 
 
 

Thank you for your Gifts 
 

We often receive 
multiple checks for a 
single giving envelope. 
Please note that it is not 
necessary to write separate checks to give to 
different areas of the church. It all goes into the 
same account & is transferred to the appropriate 
areas. Simply write one check for the total gift & 
note how you would like it distributed on your 
ÅÎÖÅÌÏÐÅ Ǫ ×ÅȭÌÌ ÔÁËÅ ÉÔ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅÒÅȢ )Æ ÙÏÕ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ 
give to an area not listed on the envelope, simply 
cross out a listed giving area & write in where you 
would like it to go.  
 

Also - please note, multiple envelopes for the same # 
are combined on the next counting day & entered as 
one giving total, so unless you prefer to write a 
separate check for each Sunday for personal 
budgeting purposes, feel free to save yourself the 
time & extra check & combine your weeks of giving 
all in one check.  
 

Many thanks . . .  
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Faith is the power that prompts us to go & give to the hungering, bread. Faith means more than a doctrine or two, for faith without works is dead! 
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Council Meeting ɀ June 11, 2012  
Recording Secretary ɀRon Knutson Jr. 
 

Present:  Ron Knutson, Jim Gorman, Glenn Koehn, 
Mark Maile, June Ehlke, Trish Bakalars, Sue Manzke, 
Sue Kuhtz, Gordon Heilert, Heidi Pagel, Toni Perez, 
Rick Sasse, Arlen Meidenbauer, Bethany Price, 
Scott Donovan, Erik Olson & Kristi Davis 
 

Guest:  Harry Manzke 
 

Excused:  Mary Ann Proffitt, Diane Backler 
 

Meeting called to order at 7pm ɀ Opening prayer by 
Sue Manzke. 
 

Christian Education: They have extended VBS sign 
up. Parents have requested more time. Dawn will be 
contacting Glenn about what to put on the sign. We 
already have received half of the items that have been 
ÁÓËÅÄ ÆÏÒȢ 4ÈÁÔȭÓ ÓÏ #ÏÏÌ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÉÓ ÕÎÄÅÒ×ÁÙȢ 
We had 11 kids the first Sunday & 8 the following 
Sunday. 
 

Minutes of May meeting: Rick moved & Trish 
seconded. 
 

4ÒÅÁÓÕÒÅÒȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔȡ income 17,723 behind budget. 
7ÏÒËÅÒȭÓ ÃÏÍÐ ÅØÐÅÎÓÅ ÉÓ ÈÉÇÈÅÒ ÔÈÁÎ ÂÕÄÇÅÔÅÄȢ /ÆÆÉÃÅ 
expenses were a little high this month as well. Sue M 
moved Mark M seconded to accept the report.  
 

Elders: No report from elders. Communion schedule 
set for July 1. 
 

Trustees:  Possible use of church ɀ Scott said that the 
Wisconsin basket weaving guild would like to use our 
facility for three days in May of 2013 for a seminar. 
Talks are currently ongoing. Fees have been discussed. 
They are not certain if our building is big enough yet. 
Scott will stay in touch with them & keep us informed.  
 

Project Move ɀ Arlen & Scott did Project Move on 
Saturday. It went very well.  We did seven deliveries. 
They seem to have become a little busier. Project move 
is associated with the Hope Center as a pick-up & 
delivery service which is all done on a volunteer basis. 
 

Cleaning service ɀ Glenn mentioned that they have 
been keeping up with the issues that had been brought 
to their attention.  
 

Our funeral procedure has been discussed by the 
trustees but no plan is in place yet. 
 

Scott asked about the tent & Arlen said that Diane has 
purchased a new tent & dropped off their old one here 
at church. 
 

Gordy mentioned that we are about $2300 under our 
utility bills as of today compared to this time last year. 
 

Scott asked about Centro church that meets here. 
Pastor said that they are trying to get their schedule 
into our calendar to make it easier to set the program. 
 

 
 

 
 
Glenn mentioned that the carpets are going to need to 
be cleaned again soon.  
 

7Å ÍÁÙ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÔÁÒÔ ×ÁÔÅÒÉÎÇ ÉÆ ×Å ÄÏÎȭÔ ÇÅÔ ÓÏÍÅ ÒÁÉÎ 
soon. Mark & Arlen watered the Maple tree this evening 
& no rain is in the forecast for the next 5-7 days. 
 

Deacons:  Diane is working on a new schedule. We need 
to fill a few spots. Trustees mentioned their concern that 
no drinking be done at the sound board. The deacons are 
being asked to keep an eye on this. We probably need to 
label things at the soundboard. The BOP needs to go 
through & label wires & stuff as well. Erik mentioned 
that color coded tape could be used to do this. 
 

Youth Representative: The final list is 15 kids & 3 
ÁÄÕÌÔÓ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ #ÈÉÃÁÇÏ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÕÍÍÅÒÓȭ ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ 
trip.  Carwash raised $220 dollars on Sunday the 10th. 
We will have a number of members of our youth 
group here on the 20th of July to meet our visitors 
from Germany. Youth group has coffee hour coming 
up in August & they have been having trouble getting 
participation. Bethany is putting a list together of 
Sunday school kids to see it they are willing to help 
out at the next coffee hour.  
 

Old Business: 
Vitality retreat summary ɀ Erik went over the focus 
points from Joanne Thomson that he feels we need 
to look at. Some of the steps are continue with the 
Ȱ&ÉÖÅ 0ÒÁÃÔÉÃÅȱ ÇÒÏÕÐÓȢ 4ÈÅÒÅ were 11 people in 
attendance. Mission insight was a high point. The 
major point was that it was up to us to get out & 
meet & greet new people. Just because you have a 
ÂÅÁÕÔÉÆÕÌ ÂÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ ÄÏÅÓÎȭÔ ÍÅÁÎ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ 
attract new members. Some difficult choices may 
need to be made for us to draw new people into our 
church. Kristi mentioned that she remembers that 
when the church burned down the support & 
commitment that was put forth by the congregation 
was overwhelming. We need to try & get that 
feeling of support & commitment back. We do have 
a lot of good things going on but not all members 
ÁÒÅ Á×ÁÒÅ ÏÆ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÁÔȭÓ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅÍȢ *ÏÁÎÎÅ ÉÓ 
willing to come back & discuss this further with us. 
Arlen feels that due to the attendance at the last 
meeting maybe we should hold another to go more 
in depth on what ÓÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ȰÎÅ×ȱ ÃÈÏÉÃÅÓ 
might be. It is felt that a meeting in September 
may be better attended. The 19th of 
September has been selected as the 
next Vitality meeting date at 7:00 pm. 
 

 
 

Help me Lord, to notice the hurting, sick & lost. Please guide me as I help them regardless of the cost. 
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Council Minutes cÏÎÔȭÄ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ 
 

Window treatment summary ɀ Harry reported that the 
committee has approved the North, South & East 
windows. Conrad Schmitt is putting together a full 
sized rendering which we should have in 2-3 weeks. 
He had brought some smaller versions for us to look at. 
The project will come in under budget. Arlen 
commended the committee on their work so far. He 
feels that the windows will serve our intended 
purpose. The Interiors committee will have 
information for the congregation on the 24th of June 
when they host coffee hour. This may be the same day 
as the city bike race. Pastor will try& find out what the 
schedule is for the day.  
 

Safe deposit box contents ɀ Toni has gotten the key 
from Brian Van Buren. She would like to schedule a 
time to go through it. 
 

Constitution update ɀ Kristi has been going through 
the items from special congregational meetings & it 
seems that we are missing minutes from everything 
before 2000. She will try to go through the minutes 
from the annual congregational meetings to see what 
other items present themselves. As of right now no 
changes appear to be needed to the constitution. 
 

New Business:  Mortgage Loan rate reduction ɀ Arlen 
reported that the investment committee, with the help 
of Bill Bloede, has negotiated another 1/4 % decrease 
in our interest rate. Our investments are doing very 
well at the moment. The committee has said that there 
will be left over funds after the window treatments are 
completed. Arlen suggested that we as a council come 
up with some options for our donors to select from for 
the use of the excess funds. 
 

Next Prayer: Glenn Koehn 
 

Kristi moved & Ron seconded that we adjourn. 
 

!ÄÊÏÕÒÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ,ÏÒÄȭÓ 0ÒÁÙÅÒ ÁÔ ψȡτπÐȢÍȢ  
 

Next meeting scheduled for July 9, 2012 at 7 pm  
 
 

Current Giving Progress -2012 
 

 

About Our Church . . . 
 

Ȱ/ÕÒ -ÉÓÓÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÔÏ ÆÏÓÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ spiritual growth of a 
ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÏÆ ÄÅÖÏÔÅÄ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÅÒÓ ÏÆ #ÈÒÉÓÔȢȱ 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
Evangelical & Reformed United Church of Christ 

413 Wisconsin Ave, Waukesha WI 53186 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Please feel free to contact us by any of the methods below 
to let us know of a birth, death or hospitalization, change 

of name, address or phone, or to schedule an event! 
Phone: (262) 547-2424 Email: EandRoffice@att.net 
Fax: (262) 547-2870 Online: www.uccwaukesha.org 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Office Hours: Monday ɀ &ÒÉÄÁÙ Ɇ ψȡσπÁÍ ɀ 12:30pm 
Sunday Worship: 9:00am 

Holy Communion: First Sunday of each month 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Office Staff: 
Senior Pastor: James Gorman (C) 262-424-7932 
Visitation Minister: Ralph Schultz (H) 262-446-1807 
Office Administrator: Brigette Unger (W) 262-547-2424 
Christian Ed Dept: Mary Ann Proffitt & Dawn Coryell 
Treasurer: Sue Kuhtz 
Organist: Rueck Ruecktenwald 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Classes, Groups, Clubs, Meetings: 
Coffee Hour: %ÖÅÒÙ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ Ɇ ρπȡππÁÍ 
Confirmation Class: 2nd & 4th 3ÕÎÄÁÙÓ Ɇ ρπȡσπÁÍ 
7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 'ÕÉÌÄȡ 1st -ÏÎȢ ÏÆ ÅÖÅÎ ÍÏÎÔÈÓ Ɇ φȡσπÐÍ 
Senior Breakfast: 2nd Mon. of ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ Ɇ ψȡσπÁÍ 
Council Meeting: 2nd Mon. of the month Å 7:00pm 
Board of Christian Ed: 3rd -ÏÎȢ ÏÆ ÏÄÄ ÍÏÎÔÈÓ Ɇ χȡππÐÍ 
."# 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙȡ Every Tue. 6:00pm 
Bible Study: Tue. 1:30pm & Wed. 7:00pm  
Andrew Club: 3rd Tues. of even months: 2:45pm 
Oak Hill Terrace: 3rd Tues. of odd months: 3:15pm 
Circle of Friends: 1st 7ÅÄȢ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ Ɇ ρπȡππÁÍ 
Sarah Circle: 2nd Wed. of the month (thru June) 
Book Club: 1st 4ÈÕÒȢ ÏÆ ÏÄÄ ÍÏÎÔÈÓ Ɇ φȡσπÐÍ 
#ÒÁÆÔÅÒȭÓ #ÏÒÎÅÒȡ 3ÁÔȢ ÏÆ ÏÄÄ ÍÏÎÔÈÓ Ɇ ωȡππÁÍ-9:00pm 
~Please watch your weekly bulletin for exceptions to this schedule. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Trumpet Articles: are due the 3rd Monday of the month 
Trumpet Stuffing: done the last Wednesday of the 
ÍÏÎÔÈ ÕÎÌÅÓÓ ÉÔȭÓ also the last day of the month.  
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

Giving through June 2012: 

Current Fund: 
Budget - $120,267.48   Actual - $97,665.97    

#ÁÐÉÔÁÌ Ȭ2ÅÂÕÉÌÄÉÎÇȭ &ÕÎÄȡ  

Pledged - $580,209.00   Received - $381,100.00 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Average Attendance: 
June 2012: 111    YTD 2012: 121 
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We give to those we hold most dear no greater help & care than when we give them to the Lord, surrounding them with prayer.  

mailto:EandRoffice@att.net
http://www.uccwaukesha.org/

